
     
       

 
MEMORANDUM 

 

Date:  March 1, 2017 

 

To:  Scripps Proton Therapy Center Staff and Physicians 

 

From: Timothy J. Collins, Corporate Vice President, Scripps Health 

    

Re:  California Proton Therapy Center 

 

 

Today, we were informed by California Proton Treatment Center (CPTC) that it has filed for 

Chapter 11 bankruptcy protection. Through this action, CPTC will reorganize its debt structure 

and has secured a bridge loan to fund the facility’s operations.  

 

CPTC has asked Scripps to continue providing medical services at the center, per our contractual 

agreement. Our patients will continue to have access to this highly advanced radiation therapy as 

they have since the facility opened in 2014. Clinical operations will continue as usual without 

disruption. 

 

Thank you for your continued commitment to providing outstanding care to our patients every 

day. Please see me or your manager if you have any questions. 

 

 

 

 


